
 
 

 
 
 

Historic Architectural Review Commission 
Staff Report for Item 3

 
To:  Chairman Bryan Green and Historic Architectural Review 

Commission Members 
   
From:    Kathleen McDonald, MHP 
    Historic Preservation Planner II 

 
Meeting Date:  September 9, 2019 
 
Applicant: Bert Bender, Bender & Associates 
 
Application Number: H2019-0030 
 
Address:   #1124 William Street 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Description of Work 
 

New carport. 
 
Site Facts 

 
The site under review is a 3,939 square foot corner lot, which contains a two-story wood 
frame house with a finished square footage of 1,789. The house is a non-historic structure, 
which was built in 2007. 
 
The two lots adjacent to the site under review each contain a carport or garage structure. 
One is a shed-roofed carport on Amelia Street, and the other is a two-story garage addition 
on Catherine Street. 
 
Guidelines Cited on Review 
 

• Guidelines for New Construction in the Historic District (pages 38a-38q), 
specifically guidelines 1, 10, 18 and 22. 

• Guidelines for Outbuildings: Carports, Gazebos, Garages, Sheds, Shelters and 
Accessory Structures (pages 40-41), specifically guidelines 1, 3, 4 and 9. 
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Staff Analysis 
 
A Certificate of Appropriateness is under review for the construction of a new carport on 
the site at 1124 William Street. The building will be a wood frame construction with 6” by 
6” wood posts and a concrete slab foundation. Dimensions are to be 13’-0” wide by 22’-
6” long, with a height of 17’-0” to the ridge of the roof. The roof will be a gable structure 
that will utilize 5 “V” crimp standing seam over a waterproof membrane and ¾” plywood. 
A small enclosed storage room will be constructed at the rear of the carport, and dimensions 
are to be 13’-0” wide by 5’-0” long. The exterior walls of the storage room will be wooden 
clapboard siding. There will be no changes to existing landscaping. 
 
Consistency with Cited Guidelines 
 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed design is appropriate in size, scale, style and material 
to the site and surrounding context. Though it will be visible from the public realm, the 
proposed carport will be located on a lot where carports and garages exist on adjacent 
properties, and therefore conforms to the guidelines. 
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The Historic Architectural Review Commission will hold a public meeting at     5:30 p.m., August 27, 2019 at City 
Hall, 1300 White Street, Key West, Florida. The purpose of the hearing will be to consider a request for: 
 

NEW CARPORT. 
 

#1124 WILLIAM STREET 

Applicant – Bert Bender, Architect    Application #H2019-0030 
 
If you wish to see the application or have any questions, you may visit the Planning Department during regular 
office hours at 1300 White Street, call 305-809-3975 or visit our website at www.cityofkeywest-fl.gov. 

THIS NOTICE CAN NOT BE REMOVED FROM THE SITE UNTIL HARC FINAL DETERMINATION 
 

ADA ASSISTANCE: It is the policy of the City of Key West to comply with all requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). Please 

call the TTY number at 800-955-8771 or 800-955-8770 (Voice) or the ADA Coordinator at 305-809-3811 at least five business days in advance 

for sign language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or materials in accessible format. 

http://www.cityofkeywest-fl.gov/
http://www.cityofkeywest-fl.gov/
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